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Site Report – Chignik Lagoon – December, 2021 
To: Superintendent Kasie Luke  
and LPSD School Board Members 

From: Nancy Mills, Head Teacher 

 
Outstanding Activities and Events 
The secondary students are growing golden cherry tomatoes, sweet peas, broccoli, cauliflower, sweet 
peppers, radishes, bush beans, and a sunflower. So far, the cherry tomatoes and the sweet peas have 
fruited. They are very excited! 
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The elementary students are just about finished with a draft of an ebook of famous Alaskans. 
 

 
 

 
Personnel  
Personnel are doing great. Due to exposure to covid positive passengers on the LCA flight home on 12/27, 
my family and I extended our quarantine which had us missing the first three days back to school after 
winter break. We are extremely grateful to report that we did not contract Covid, but were sad to hear that 
other district personnel on that flight did. 
 
Standards Based System/Curriculum Progress 
Students are on target and progressing through their standards nicely. We have two students who have 
graduated already this school year. 
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Technology Progress 
We need a visit from the technology department, per the technology department. We are having some 
network issues. 
 
Facility Update 
We had some issues with power in the community which may have caused an already-damaged school 
breaker in the powerhouse to break completely. Thanks to fast action by the maintenance team, it was 
resolved quickly. 
 
LSAC Activity 
The LSAC is working on scheduling a meeting.  
 
Volunteer Report 
There are no volunteers in the school. 
 
Professional Development 
Sara and I enjoyed Matthew’s Schoology course last semester. It was extremely helpful for a smooth 
transition from PowerSchool to Schoology this semester. 
 
Pupil Attendance 
Pupil attendance has been strong. Whether students are learning at school or from home, attendance has 
been high. We had some issues with tardiness earlier in the year, but it has since been resolved. Mr. Dube 
and I worked together to come up with an incentive program and met with the students to discuss the 
impact of tardiness. Since, we have had an incredible turn around. 
 
Student and Staff Safety 
We are erring on the side of safety by wearing masks. 
 
Subsistence Calendar 
Subsistence calendar is working out great. 
 
Other 

 
 


